Published in the Office of Public Relations

Rochester Institute of Technology

EXHIBITS

WALLACE MEMORIAL LIBRARY

Display Gallery, 2nd floor -Original turn-of-the-century posters and books
about posters from the Melbert B. Cary, Jr.
collection

-- through the summer

JAMES E. BOOTH MEMORIAL BUILDING

Bevier Gallery -Annual Student Honors Exhibition of the College
of Fine and Applied Arts

-- through the summer

COMING

No. 5 OF SERIES--1st SUMMER SEMINAR SERIES, JULY 30 and 31, entitled Manufacturing Seminar--A New Look in Manufacturing for the 70's, sponsored by RIT's Extended Services Division. For additional information call James Papero, assistant director, Extended Services Division, 464-2221.

RIT TO HOST GRAPHIC ARTS EDUCATION ASSOCIATION AUGUST 9-14 -The annual conference of the International Graphic Arts Education
Association will be held at RIT's Frank E. Gannett Memorial
building, room 2226, August 9 to 14. For additional information
contact Ralph Squire, 464-2756.

2nd PHASE, 8th ANNUAL WRESTLING AND COACHING SCHOOL STARTS AUGUST 9TH -The second of two wrestling and coaching schools will be conducted
at RIT Sunday, August 9 through Friday, August 14. Contact is
Coach Earl Fuller, Dept. of Athletics, 464-2589.

CALENDAR

MONDAY, JULY 13

WEB OFFSET NEWSPAPER WORKSHOP, GANNETT WEB LAB, JULY 13-15, consisting of three all-day sessions from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and two evening sessions 7 p.m. to 9 p.m., Monday and Tuesday in the Web Laboratory of the Frank E. Gannett Memorial building.

COMPUTER SEMINAR FOR INDUSTRY AT RIT, JULY 13-14, will explore the present and future industrial use of computer technology as an information tool. Chairman is James T. Federici, senior systems analyst with Taylor Instrument Process Control, a Division of Sybron Corp. Hours are 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. each day. (see News Brief)

THURSDAY, JULY 16

RIT FINANCIAL SYSTEMS SEMINARS CONTINUE, as Accounting Department Operations are discussed by Mr. Henry M. Ferrarone. This seminar meets from 10 to 11 a.m. in the large lecture hall (A-205) on the lower level of the General Studies building.

SIXTH ANNUAL GOLF OUTING FOR ALUMNI-FACULTY-STAFF, with tee off at noon. A steak dinner for golfers and other alumni-faculty-staff will be served at 6:30 p.m.: Ontario Country Club.

MONDAY, JULY 20

PAPER-INK-PRESS WORKSHOP AT RIT JULY 20-21, a two-day session for printing industry personnel given by the Web Lab staff and the Printing School. Meets from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. in the Frank E. Gannett Memorial building. (see News Briefs)

TUESDAY, JULY 21

No. 4 OF SERIES--1st SUMMER SEMINAR SERIES, JULY 21 and 22, entitled Mechanical Engineering Seminar--Materials, Processes, and Designing a Mechanism, sponsored by RIT's Extended Services Division. For additional information, call James Papero, assistant director, Extended Services Division, 464-2221.

THURSDAY, JULY 23

RIT FINANCIAL SYSTEMS SEMINARS CONTINUE, as the topic "The General Ledger" is discussed by Mr. Lee S. Faull of Information Systems. This seminar meets from 10 to 11 a.m. in the large lecture hall (A-205) on the lower level of the General Studies building.

SUNDAY, JULY 26

8th ANNUAL WRESTLING AND COACHING SCHOOL AT RIT, the first phase of this two-session school for high school and junior high wrestlers and coaches runs through Friday, July 31. The second phase is scheduled in August. (see News Briefs)

All events for the next issue of the Events Bulletin should be submitted to Miss Margaret Bills of the Office of Public Relations by noon, Monday, July 20. She can be reached on extension 2400 or at the information desk in the lobby of the Administration Tower.

NEWS BRIEFS

APPOINTMENTS AND PROMOTIONS ANNOUNCED -- Dr. James B. Campbell, vice president for Student Personnel Service, has a new assistant to replace the retired William Toporcer. He's Gerald R. Binns, formerly an RIT assistant registrar. Binns will also hold the title of director of Selective Services and Veterans Affairs. He joined RIT in 1967.

Taking over Toporcer's post as tennis coach will be Paul

Peterson, coordinator of Cocurricular Activities at NTID.

Replacing Binns in the registrar's office will be Robert

Dunne, an admissions counselor at RIT since 1968.

Admissions Director George Hedden announced the appointment of Paul Buntich and David Jones. Buntich recently completed his M.S. in Student Personnel at SUNY in Albany, while Jones, a 1967 RIT College of Business graduate, has been with Bausch & Lomb.

Dr. Jerry D. Young, dean of the College of Business, has announced two appointments. Dr. Eugene H. Fram, who worked with Dr. Young to originate the Center for Management Study at RIT, has been named director of the center. He also is a professor of marketing.

The College of Business' new assistant dean for Student Affairs is professor Raymond F. Von Deben, a member of the re-

tailing department since 1949.

Joining the staff of Controller William Welch as an internal auditor is Jon L. Prime, who has eight years of accounting and auditing experience, including five years at the University of Rochester.

The new assistant director of Publications in RIT's Office of Public Relations is Mrs. Carolyn P. Rankin. Mrs. Rankin has

been RIT publications editor since April, 1969.

Rejoining the RIT staff is Mrs. Pamella L. Morrill. Mrs. Morrill, who served for over two years as personnel assistant, returns after a short stay with a New York City bank. She returns to fill the new position of compensation analyst.

Dr. Egon Star, associate professor of microbiology at RIT has been named section editor of microbial biochemistry for the journal Chemical Abstracts.

PERSONNEL NOTES OF INTEREST TO FACULTY AND STAFF -- As of January 1 or July 1, after three months of service, all fulltime RIT employes are issued excellent life insurance protection that varies with age to a maximum coverage of \$40,000. This is cost-free to the individual while employed and may even be carried on an individually paid basis beyond RIT employment. Although amounts of insurance vary widely, it should be noted that payment of all premiums by the employer is the policy in only about 41% of local industry and only 20% of United States colleges and universities.

In addition, a fourth photography scholarship has been donated to RIT by National Color Laboratroies, Inc. of Roselle, N.J. The scholarship, worth \$1,200, will be initiated in September of this year. Preference will be given to graduates of New Jersey secondary schools.

* * * * * * * * *

ART STUDENT COMPLETES GRAPHIC ARTS ORIENTATION PROGRAM -- Irene Rabinowitz, a senior in the School of Art and Design, is one of 13 outstanding art students who recently completed a two-week orientation program at the Graphic Arts Technical Foundation in Pittsburgh. The program was designed to provide the students with a better understanding of Printing techniques, equipment and terminology.

Miss Rabinowitz, whose hometown is Philadelphia, earned the orientation trip by winning an Imagination scholarship which was established two years ago by Champion Papers. The criterion for the awarding of the scholarship was the student's

imaginative use of paper.

* * * * * * * * *

LITHO CLUB SCHOLARSHIPS WON BY RIT PRINTING STUDENTS -Two RIT juniors, Charles S. Borski of Wayne, N.J., and
Dante Mazzocco of Hartsdale, N.Y., have received the annual scholarships presented by the Litho Club of New York to deserving sons of club members. Borski and Mazzocco, students in the School of Printing, will each receive a \$500 award. Mazzocco's is a second-year award.

* * * * * * * * *

VAN PEURSEM NAMED TO 10-COUNTY ALLIANCE FOR EDUCATION -- Dr. Ralph M. Van Peursem, dean of RIT's College of Science, has been invited to serve on the Genesee Valley Regional Health Planning Council. Serving with other educators from area colleges and universities, Van Peursem's group will work with representatives of hospitals, nursing homes, geriatric institutions, secondary schools and health service agencies. The group will be charged with finding new ways to recruit health institution employes, and the development of feasible education programs for these personnel.

* * * * * * * * *

SIXTH ANNUAL RIT ALUMNI-FACULTY- STAFF GOLF OUTING, THURSDAY, JULY 16 -- Beginning at noon, Thursday, July 16 with a "shot gun" start, RIT's alumni-faculty-staff golfers will tee off at the Ontario Country Club. An equitable system of scoring will be used to make the event competitive for the hackers as well as the low handicappers, on the 18-hole course in Ontario, N.Y.

A steak dinner for the golfers and others who wish to participate in the fellowship will be served at 6:30 p.m. Charges for golf including showers, towels and prizes is \$6.00. The

steak dinner is also \$6.00. Reservations can be made by contacting the Alumni office through July 14.

* * * * * * * * *

RIT RUNNER FEATURED IN "SPORTS ILLUSTRATED" -- SPORTS ILLUSTRATED, a national sports publication, has featured RIT trackman Cameron Hall in its July 6 issue. The mini-feature appeared in the magazine's "Faces in the Crowd" section. Hall, a sophomore last season, was undefeated in the 100 yard dash and 440 yard intermediate hurdles and won Upstate New York titles in the 100 yard dash, 440 hurdles and 120 yard high hurdles.

* * * * * * * * *

8th ANNUAL WRESTLING AND COACHING SCHOOL AT RIT JULY 26-31 -- More than 200 high school and junior high wrestlers and coaches from the east and mid-west will attend the 8th annual RIT Wrestling and Coaching School, July 26-31. The school, conducted by Coach Earl Fuller, will feature outstanding high school and college coaches as instructors. The school will be repeated August 9-14 in the same RIT facilities.

* * * * * * * * *